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December 6, 2021 
CC: HOME ARP Public Hearing 
City of Great Falls 
PO Box 5021 
Great Falls, MT 59403 
 
Dear City of Great Falls Commission,  
 
My name is Sherrie Arey, I am the Executive Director for NeighborWorks Great Falls – we are a non profit organization 
that has worked tirelessly for over 40 years to revitalize the Great Falls community and provide quality, affordable 
housing opportunities.  

As we all are aware, the COVID-19 pandemic has had, and continues to have, immense impact on family’s economic 
stability. This impact was amplified for those most vulnerable in our community and those on the fringe of 
homelessness. The economic implications of COVID-19 forced individuals and families into tough positions that impacted 
their families, their jobs, their already tight finances and as a result – their homes. The HOME-ARP funds are a vital tool 
that we urge you to utilize to create, preserve and support affordable housing development.  

NeighborWorks Great Falls, along with our partner Homeword and many other community stakeholders are pursuing 
the redevelopment of the historic Baatz building. This project will create permanent supportive housing for individuals 
who are experiencing homelessness. We believe the power of quality affordable housing combined with supportive 
physical and behavioral healthcare, employment assistance and independent living services will create long term 
solutions for those most vulnerable in our community. This project is just one example of the type of change and 
progress that can be made with dollars such as the HOME ARP funds.  

We thank you for your time and encourage you to use these funds for the creation and preservation of affordable 
housing and the services needed to support the residents. 

 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Sherrie Arey 
Executive Director  
NeighborWorks Great Falls  



My name is Jeff Wakeley and I am the Pastor of the First United Methodist Church of Great

Falls. We are located at the corner of North Sixth Street and Second Avenue North. I am sure

you are all aware of what has taken place at First United Methodist Church this past Spring,

Summer and Fallwith our allowing those who are homeless to gather on our property and even

to spend the night and sleep on the property. The only thing we have asked them is not to

drink alcohol on the property. lf they have to drink they can do it elsewhere.

I understand that allowing the homeless to be on our property rather than running them off has

upset people and businesses in the downtown area. lt has even upset the church which is

across the street from us. There are many reasons for what we are doing most of them are

biblical and centered on following Jesus' example and commands. The simplest explanation we

can give is that it is part of what we do. lt's our business, but this is not the time and place to

discuss that.

What this time is for is the opportunity to begin to deal with the issue of homelessness and its

impact on the community. There are severalways to look at this issue, but the bottomline is

that there are not enough places for the homeless to sleep in Great Falls. Either everybody,

regardless of their socio-economic status, has the basic human right to sleep every night in a

bed or they don't. lt is obvious that the City does not believe that this is a basic human right that

they are responsible for protecting. They have instead relied on the private non-profit business

of The Union Gospel Mission to take care of the problem. The problem is that the Mlssion has

only so much room available and they reserve the right to deny services to whomever they don't

want to help. Let me be clear that there is nothing wrong with what they do but they cannot be

expected to be the answer to Great Falls homeless and housing problems. The City needs to

step up and create a homeless shelter for not only those who the Mission won't help but also for

the many more who are sleeping in their cars and having to sneak into a friend's apartment for a

few nights. There are simply not enough places for the homeless. The Great Public School

System has said that there are 600 children in their schools that are homeless. There are not

600 places in Great Falls for them to sleep, much less live. Another homeless shelter that

services everyone who is homeless regardless of whether they drink or couples live together
outside of marriage or have pets is needed.

Addressing the homeless problem must be the basis of dealing with any kind of housing issue.

Addressing issues of transitional housing and affordable housing will not be successful since

many of the clients often find themselves falling through the cracks into homelessness. Most of
them have a hard time digging out of the hole they find themselves in. Providing a place for

them to live and sleep will begin to fill that hole up and make their lives less chaotic as they are

now. lt's in the City's best interest to bring all the pertinent social and housing agencies as well

as churches together in creating more homeless shelters.

At a recent neighborhood council meeting, one of the attendees accused me and my church of

enabling the homeless and their behavior. What I realize now is that it is our Church which has

enabled the behavior and attitudes of the City Council and its leaders, both public and private,

for their unwillingness to deal with the Community's homeless problem. The criticism leveled at



First United Methodist much of this past year has served as a distraction for their lack of dealing

with the problem. The simple observation that there are homeless living on our property

shows that there are not enough safe places for them to sleep and to live. And so I urge the

City Council to take money from the ARP and build more homeless shelters that do not

discriminate but rather recognize that every person no matter who they are or what they have

done has a basic human right to a place to sleep and live in peace. This should and must be

the starting place of any reasonable plan to address the lack of affordable housing in Great

Falls.










